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July 28, 2020 
BY ELECTRONIC MAIL 
 
Mr. Brett Kruger 
Chief, U.S. Air Carrier Licensing Division 
U.S. Department of Transportation 
1200 New Jersey Avenue, SE 
Washington, DC 20590 
 
 Re: U.S.-Havana Charter Pool Request 
  Docket OST-2020-0011 (2020-2021 Charter Year) 
 
Dear Mr. Kruger: 
  
 Pursuant to Order 2020-5-7, ordering paragraph 9, Caribbean Sun Airlines, 
Inc. d/b/a World Atlantic Airlines (“WAA”) respectfully requests that the 
Department distribute up to 1021 charters to WAA from the U.S.-Havana 2020-2021 
charter pool for additional operations with MD-83 aircraft on behalf of Havana Air. 
A schedule of these 102 proposed, additional flights is attached. 
 
 WAA has firm plans to use the requested distribution. It is submitting a copy 
of the charter addendum under seal with a request for confidential treatment. 
    
      Respectfully submitted, 

 
      John R. Mietus, Jr. 
Attachment (schedule) 
cc: Docket service list  

 
1  On July 22, 2020 Swift Air d/b/a iAero returned 102 charters to the pool, and WAA notified the 

Department that it was cancelling 12 flights; WAA further explained that it appeared those charter 
allocations could be used to operate other Havana Air flights. iAero opposed WAA’s notification, citing 
informal Department guidance of which WAA was unaware. 

 
 WAA would of course appreciate the Department’s public clarification as to how carriers should address 

cancellations which the affected charter operator could “pick up” later in the charter year. In acting on this 
request, WAA would also appreciate a determination as to whether the 12 charters at issue were returned to 
the pool (and therefore subject to this request) or had already remained available to WAA/Havana Air. 






